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TERM 2 
 

WEEK 4 
Mon 13 May 

YEAR 10 RETREAT  
 
Tues 14 May 

Love Bites 

YEAR 10 RETREAT 
 
Wed 15 May 

Year 7 and 9 NAPLAN 

House Assemblies 

YEAR 10 RETREAT 
 
Thurs 16 May 

Thursday MASS 

Year 7 and 9 NAPLAN 

Love Bites 

YEAR 10 RETREAT 
 
Fri 17 May 

Youth Pilgrimage 

Year 7 and 9 NAPLAN 
 

WEEK 5 
Mon 20 May 

 Year 11 ATAR Assessment BLOCK - 
Fleximode 

Tues 21 May 

 Year 11 ATAR Assessment BLOCK - 
Fleximode 
 
Wed 22 May 

Whole College Assembly 

 Year 11 ATAR Assessment BLOCK - 
Fleximode 

Thurs 23 May 

Thursday Mass 

 Year 11 ATAR Assessment BLOCK - 
Fleximode 

Fri 24 May 

 Year 11 ATAR Assessment BLOCK - 
Fleximode 

 

 

 The Christian custom of honouring Mary during the month 
of May began during the 13th century. In the Northern   
Hemisphere, May is a month when the earth springs into 
bloom after the long, cold and dark months of winter. This 
context makes May a perfect time to celebrate Mary, mother of Jesus – Mary the model 
of Christian discipleship, Mary 'Queen of  Heaven,' 'Theotokos’ (God-bearer), ‘Help of 
Christians’.   
 

      “Mary, you are the Mother of Jesus and a model for all  

Christians.  You are a woman of faith and courage who put your 

trust in God.  Be with us when God calls us to serve others.  May 

we follow your example of determination, conviction,  faithfulness 

and devotion, for you are ever blessed by God.” 

 AMEN (Australian Catholics Magazine, May 2016) 

This Sunday we will also celebrate all mothers and thank them 

for their loving and nurturing presence in our lives.  

P&F MEETING  



 

Please Pray for... 

Year 10 students as they     
participate in their Retreat 
 

Year 7 and 9 students doing 
their NAPLAN next week 
 

students attending the Youth 
Pilgrimage in Rockhampton 
 

all candidates in the up-coming 
Federal Election 
 

stability and harmony for all 
religions, cultures and nations 
 

members of our Chanel      
community who are suffering 
from illness 

 

Praise and Thanks 

for… 

staff who take time away from 
their own families to supervise 
and accompany students on 
retreats 
 

mothers and those who take 
on the role of mothers in      
nurturing youth.  We give 
thanks for their constant       
support and love 
 

parents and carers who have 
generously offered their time to 
assist with the catering for the 
Year 10 Retreat 
 

Good News 
Kath Hore - Mission & RE Support Officer 

Year 11 Retreat 
The Year 11 Retreat will be happening in Week 7 this term and so now is the time to start               
re-organising work and sport commitments if necessary, so your child can attend his/her scheduled 
retreat. 
Students in McAuley, Futuna and Stella Maris, will be retreating 3-4 June 2019. Students in   
MacKillop and Marcellin will be retreating 5-6 June 2019.  
Information and forms for the retreat will be distributed on Monday and forms are due back by 20 
May. 
 

Youth Pilgrimage to Rockhampton 
The Youth Pilgrimage weekend in Rockhampton will be held on 17-19 May. Our student leaders will 
be gathering with around 150 Years 10, 11 and 12 students from Colleges throughout the diocese 
for this Youth celebration. The Youth Pilgrimage promises to be a wonderful experience for all who 
attend. There will be many opportunities to share experiences and participation in prayer and    
reflection.  
 

 

Second Hand Uniforms  
The Second Hand Uniform ‘Outlet’ is open during first break each Wednesday during term time. 
Please enquire at the front desk in Student Services.  Formal uniforms sell for $10.00 per item, 
sports uniform and house shirts are $5.00 per item. Jackets are available for $25.00 each.  All prices 
are negotiable. 
If you have uniforms your child no longer requires - all donations are gratefully accepted and many 
thanks to those who have already sent in donations. 
 

Thursday Mass 

Thursday 16 May – Mr Grealy’s Year 11 
SOR Class 

Thursday 23 May – Mrs Cameron’s Year 
9A Religion Class 

Class Mass is celebrated in the College 
Chapel at 10.40 am each Thursday.   

 

ALL WELCOME – Families, 
Friends, Members of our 
Parish, Fellow students!!  



On Wednesday May 1, Chanel House Delegates represented the College in acknowledging those who 

have lost their lives as a result of Domestic and Family Violence at the Remembrance Ceremony held at 

Friend Park.  In recognition of the importance our future generations have in leading the way to inspire change and promote            

community action against DFV, all youth present at the ceremony were invited to take part in the cake cutting. 

We all play a role in the prevention of DFV in our communities and can create a culture of safety and respect 

when we value the dignity of the person, communicate effectively and promote healthy relationships.   

If you or someone you know is experiencing Domestic or Family Violence, help is available: 

DV Connect – 1800 811 811 

1800 RESPECT – 1800 737 732 

College Counsellor – Milena_Barbagallo@rok.catholic.edu.au  

 

Pope Francis’ Prayer for Truth 

Lord, make us instruments of your peace. 

You are faithful and trustworthy; may our words be seeds of goodness for the world: 

Where there is shouting, let us practise listening. 

Where there is confusion, let us inspire harmony. 

Where there is ambiguity, let us bring clarity. 

Where there is exclusion, let us offer solidarity. 

Where there is sensationalism, let us use sobriety. 

Where there is superficiality, let us raise real questions. 

Where there is hostility, let us bring respect. 

Where there is falsehood, let us bring truth. 

Amen 

College Counsellor 
Milena Barbagallo 

mailto:Milena_Barbagallo@rok.catholic.edu.au


 

Assistant Principal Curriculum 
Lorraine Wolffe 

Is it had to believe that we already moving into Week 4 of the 
term.  Week 4 has some exciting activities across the year 
groups including NAPLAN for Years 7 and 9.  Preparations are 
well underway and I am confident all is in place for the 
testing period, Wednesday 15 – 17 May.  It is important to 
understand, while we regard NAPLAN as important, we do 
not over rely on the data.  Our school-based assessment and 
reporting are the main reference points for our College and I 
encourage it to also be for both students and parents.  If your 
child is concerned, please reassure him/her to just be trying 
his/her best.  During Week 4, try to maintain regular family 
routines and bed times so that your child comes to school 
well rested and ready to engage with the testing.  

Additional learning support for students 
If you are finding your child is struggling with school work, I encourage him/her to seek out the extra assistance available 
via the Sylvester Centre before school (8.00am – 8.40am).  Teacher assistants are available to help with assignments or the 
revision of classroom work.   All students from Years 7-12 are welcome. 

 

 

 

Year 11 
Year 11 students are coming to the end of Unit 1. It is a very         
important time for our Year 11 students to be at school.  During 
Week 5, Year 11 will be on Fleximode.  Their timetable for this 
week will be published online.  Week 6 will see the commencement 
of Unit 2. Year 11 students will have the first two weeks of Unit 2 
(Term 2 Weeks 6 & 7) to request subject changes. Please see me 
for a request to change subject form.  Following that, students will 
not be able to make the request. Unit 3, which is the first of the 
summative assessment programs (results count towards their     
Senior Certificate / ATAR calculation) commences at the start of 
Term 4 and we anticipate students will NOT be able to change   
subjects after Unit 2. 

 
Kind regards 

Lorraine Wolffe 

Assistant to the Principal - Curriculum 

 

 
WEEK 5 

YEAR 11  

ASSESSMENT 

BLOCK -  

FLEXIMODE 



Sports News 
Kylie Kickbusch -  Sports Program Leader 

Matt Holzberger 10-12 Boys Soccer 

Izaac Glass 10-12 Boys Soccer 

Ratidzo Mabukwa 12 Girls Tennis 
Alexander Di 

 Bartolo 
10-12 Years Cross 
Country 

Ryan Ahern 
10-12 Years Cross 
Country 

Matthew James Cross country 

Alexis McVean  Cross country 

Mikaella Phillphs  Cross country 

Zarah Nash Cross country 

Alexander Hill Cross country 

Nicholas Crane Cross country 

Will Raffin Cross country 

Brady Blake Cross country 

Cooper Castelli Cross country 

Issac Blackaby Cross country 

Dom Galjaardt Cross country 

Annali Philpott  Cross country 

Alvin Kahondo 13-15 Boys Basketball 

Jordan Zerner 13-15 Boys Basketball 

Darcy Dredge 13-15 Boys Basketball 

Jordan Porter 13-15 Girls Basketball 

Isabella Zerner 13-15 Girls Basketball 

Nyasha Mhuka 14-15 Boys Rugby Union  

Corey Liaropoulos 14-15 Boys Rugby Union  

Koby Tanoitiaola 14-15 Boys Rugby Union  

William lenz 14-15 Boys Rugby Union  

Riley O'Neal 14-15 Boys Rugby Union  

Congratulations to the below Port Curtis and  

Capricornia  Representatives  

Lachie Black 
16-18 Boys Touch  
Football 

Matthew Long 
16-18 Boys Touch  
Football 

Jason Stanhope 
16-18 Boys Touch  
Football 

Blake Vincent 
16-18 Boys Touch  
Football 

Jet Cavanagh 
16-18 Boys Touch 
 Football 

Lucy Devlin 
16-18 Girls Touch  
Football 

Sophie Duff 
16-18 Girls Touch  
Football 

Carter Vincent 
13-15 Boys Touch  
Football 

Tase Black 
13-15 Boys Touch  
Football 

Ben Butcher 
13-15 Boys Touch  
Football 

Luke Knight 

16-18 Boys  

Basketball 

Charlie Little 

12-15 Boys  

Volleyball 

Kye Vacher 

12-15 Boys  

Volleyball 

Joseph Sisley 

16-18 Boys  

Volleyball 

Leila Birch 
16-18 Girls 

 Volleyball 

Lara Cavanagh 
12 Girls Touch 
Football 



Sports News 
Kylie Kickbusch -  Sports Program Leader 

Congratulations to the following Chanel College students, who were part of the Brahmans Representative teams last weekend at 
St Brendans in Yeppoon: 

Marcus Uini Paulo (Under 12) 
Ty Fitzgerald and Michael Fitzgerald (Under 13) 
William Lenz, Nyasha Mhuka, Koby Taniatanola and Thomas Arber (Under 14) 

 

A special mention to the following boys who were selected to represent Central Queensland Bushrangers at the State Championships in 
Toowoomba later this year: 

Marcus Uini Paulo (Under 12) 
Ty Fitzgerald and Michael Fitzgerald (Under 13) 
Nyasha Mhuka (Under 14) 

Nyasha was also named Under 14 Player of the Weekend from the entire Under 14 division. 

Congratulations, and all the best for State Championships! 



 Careers News 
Mrs Leanne Crane 

2019 GLADSTONE CAREERS EXPO 
On Wednesday 8 May, Year 10 and Year 12 students attended the 2019 Careers Expo held at 

CQUni. With displays from many universities, industries and businesses, there was much to take in. What an awesome    
experience for our Chanel College students and we hope many of them came back with a little more knowledge of their  
career pathway. Thank you to all involved.  



 Careers News 
Mrs Leanne Crane 



 Careers News 
Mrs Leanne Crane 



 NOTICES 

MONDAY  
8.15am - 11.45am 

THURSDAY  
12.45pm - 3.45pm 

 

 

      TIMES TABLE CLUB          

     
Year 7 & 8 students, do you need support with your times tables? 

Mrs Morris & Mrs Wakefield invite you to join the  

“TIMES TABLE CLUB” 

a session of fun times and learning strategies.  

 

Every Tuesday 2nd Break in the Sylvester Centre. 

The new Chanel College 

Jumper is available from 

the Uniform shop 

$62 





MOTHER’S DAY IDEAL FOR  

PARENTING HEART-TO-HEART 
 

Gifts and flowers, breakfast in bed – they’re all nice, but what Queensland mums really want is 
more understanding and support from their partner, according to the Triple P – Positive Parenting Program’s recent 
Queensland parenting survey.  
 
Dads, too, may feel unsupported, but it can be hard for couples to know where to start, and nobody wants to argue on 
Mother’s Day.  
 
But here’s a tip for fewer arguments and greater                 
cooperation between parents, and between parents and 
kids: doing Triple P together helps get parents on the same 
page and reduce conflict. For a Mother’s Day gift that’s not 
only free but more meaningful than the usual, sign up for 
free parenting support or do Triple P Online together: 
www.triplep-parenting.net  

Gladstone Enrichment through Music (GEM) COMMUNITY CONCERT 
 

22 May 2019 
Gladstone Entertainment Convention Centre  
7:00pm - 8.30pm 
Admission free 
Bookings essential - reserve your seat through GECC 
https://gladstoneentertainment.com/event/qso-gem-community-concert/ 
 

Over 300 Gladstone school students join forces with members of the Queensland Symphony Orchestra in this showcase concert         
featuring performances from: 

 Gladstone Combined Primary Schools Music Ensemble 

 Gladstone String Ensemble 

 Combined  High School Percussion Ensemble, Concert and Symphonic Bands 

 Queensland Symphony Orchestra Ensemble 
 

Hear the talent of local students and members of the Queensland Symphony Orchestra  

proudly supported by Australia Pacific LNG, operated by ConocoPhillips. 

http://www.triplep-parenting.net
https://gladstoneentertainment.com/event/qso-gem-community-concert/

